
Chair Marsh and members of the committee,

I am in opposition to HB2021 and any amendments to it that gut the bill as proposed and stuff it with new language. The lack of 
transparency of this bill highlights the 2021 legislative session where the people are excluded from the people’s’ building. It is 
blatantly partisan and the handling of business remotely is inadequate to say the least. 

Please stick to addressing the budget and be done, because the building is not safe for you in this pandemic. If the public is not 
allowed in, you should shut it all down. 

Please oppose HB2021 and the gut and stuff amendments that may be proposed. 

Matthew Calef


